


MINUTES OF THE ARSCOTT HALL COMMITTEE Held on Tuesday 12 th   Sept 2019
Present   - Peter Watson (Chair)
                 Barry Stearman (Secretary)
Also - Marg Britton, Julie Smith, Ashley Uglow, Kevin Headdon, Kevin Mitchell, Mike Greenaway, Mike Dart, Claire Grant, Katie Hart and Nick Wonnacott.
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30 pm.
Apologies were received from Heather Merritt, Nicky Mitchell and Wendy Rooke.
Approval of the last Minutes.  Minutes of the last meeting held on the 28th May 2019, as previously distributed, were offered and approved by all. However, as a printed copy was not available for the meeting the committee agreed that the Chairman could sign and date these as a true record at a later date.
Treasurers Report
The Treasurers report was currently unavailable. 
Matters Arising
a)  Refurbishment of the Foyer and Committee Room
Pete reported that the refurbishment work is progressing as could be seen, however the repainting of the woodwork, skirting, architraves and doors remains outstanding. This has to be carried out before laying the new carpet. The refurbishment should all completed by the end of September under the TDC Funding agreement. 
b) Replacement Windows to Kitchen and Ladies Toilet
The windows have been ordered from AJ Group and are due to be installed before the end of October. These are also funded from TDC through the New Homes Bonus Scheme by the Parish Council
c) Black Bag Refuse and Recycling
Pete reported that in previous discussions regarding the disposal of the black bag waste generated by Hirers, there had been an option of agreeing a contract with an accredited Waste Disposal Company for disposal of this waste and estimates were obtained. However further investigations and discussions, outside of the meeting, have suggested that we should do as other Halls and insist that Hirers remove their own rubbish on completion of the Hire. Marg proposed that this is what should happen from now on, then evaluate the situation in a few months’ time to see how it is working. It was unanimously agreed that Hirers should remove their black bag waste/rubbish and that this should be incorporated within the Hire agreement.
 
A discussion took place as to whether the Committee should introduce a refundable Bond for high risk hirers. The proposed Bonding arrangement could incorporate elements of charges for any damage, especially in consideration of the recent refurbishment to the kitchen and soon to be completed refurbished Committee Room and Foyer, theft, and non-removal of black bag waste.
Kevin M suggested that rather than set a fixed Bond, we could reserve the right to charge a Bond on a sliding scale. Hirers would be Risk assessed as to the amount of the Bond required with consideration to the type of Hirer, such as from children’s parties to a large Wedding Reception, and a range of suitable values, £50, £100, or £150 etc be assessed on each Hire, which was agreed. Marg proposed that all functions 
involving food and alcohol should attract the refundable Bond.

[bookmark: _GoBack]d) Waitrose Donation Box
We have secured a £400 donation from Waitrose under their Community Matters scheme, it is proposed that this sum, together with grant of £500 from T.D.C. Councillor Grants Scheme, will enable the purchase of Smoke Alarms recommended by the Fire Officer and enable the pelmet lighting units around the Hall to be replaced.  
e) Replacement Boundary Fence Posts
Barry investigated further the provision of plastic posts with hook fittings which will enable plastic chain link to be strung around the grass perimeter, replacing the wooden posts and rope currently in use. The plastic post was costed at £9 each of which it is estimated that would be 25 required. These together with approximately 50m of plastic chain link would total approximately £320.
There was some discussion as to whether this protection, provided originally to protect the grass apron from damage when animals were moved along the lane, was now needed. Kevin M informed the Committee that the cattle were now moved through the field rather than down the lane. Mike D proposed that the old wooden posts be removed, and that the situation be monitored. Should animals be moved in the future then those responsible would provide their own protection.
f) Blackboard Notice Boards
Pete reported there had been no progress in sourcing and costing the two proposed Notice Boards Kevin H suggested contacting a company called PID, who were based at Halwill Junction for an estimate.
g) Lease for Hall and Surrounding Land
There is no further information regarding the Lease, though the agreement is thought to be in hand.
h) Defibrillator
The Defibrillator is now installed, and training has been arranged for 24th September. Notices inviting all those interested in the training have been placed around the Village/website
j) Car park signage
A sign advising the restricted overnight parking in the overflow parking area and a sign for car park contributions by people using the car park but not the Hall have now been installed.
Any Other Business
a) Resignation of Nicky as Caretaker and the vacant position
Nicky has officially resigned as Caretaker and bookings Clerk for the Arscott Hall with effect from 1st October 2019. Marg asked that Barry write to Nicky and formally thank her for her services over the preceding years and that a presentation be made to convey the Committee's gratitude for all the work in Caretaking the Hall and handling the Bookings for the past 25 years.
Pete offered to take on the role of Caretaker on a temporary basis, free of charge, until a replacement can be found. The Caretaker vacancy would be advertised locally and that he would arrange for this to be done. Julie agreed to take on the job of booking Clerk. In addition to this Julie offered to create an online calendar on the village website, showing all confirmed bookings, so that potential hirers could see what dates were available. Marg proposed that all regular hirers should be contacted to make them aware of the new contact 
details. 
b) Hall Hire agreement and Bond
The change to the Hall Hiring Agreement and the possible Bond to Hirers was discussed under Item C in Matters Arising.
c) Additional Kitchen Shelving
The need for additional shelving to the Kitchen Cupboards has been identified and Alan Colwill has offered to supply the two extra shelves at no cost.
d) Committee Room and Foyer Decoration
Following on from the meeting on the 29th July, Barry had sanded down two sections of skirting and recoated the wood with two shades of Ronseal Varnish, Ebony and Mid Oak, as colour samples. There was again a general discussion reviewing the skirting colour, the options of the varnish finish or the Chalk Paint originally suggested, was put to a vote. A majority of 7 in favour with 2 against with 3 abstentions, chose the option of Chalk Paint.  Mike D proposed that the colour choice should be left to the Chairman and the Secretary. This was agreed by all.  The doors and serving hatch shutters will be washed down with Sugar Soap then the Committee will decide what to do with the doors at a future meeting. Painting to the skirting boards and architraves needed to be carried out urgently to enable the fitting of the new carpet and meet the spending deadline. There was a request for volunteers to help in the work.
d) Curtain below the Stage
Julie raised the matter of the ripped curtains on the front of the stage. A suggestion of installing doors to replace the existing curtain was thought to be expensive and impractical. Replacing the existing curtain with a similar curtain to those now hanging in the Committee Room together with a track to hang them on was agreed to be the better option. The Committee agreed that this was a priority. Julie agreed to obtain prices for curtains and a suitable track.
e) Committee Room and Foyer Heaters
The application submitted by the Parish Council to the Tetcott Community Fund to cover the purchase cost of new heaters, had been refused. At that Community Fund meeting in May, Terry had suggested that it may not be necessary to re submit as the Hall Committee had money and would be able to cover the cost of the heaters. As it was thought that the heaters were not urgent at that time, an application could however be re submitted at a later meeting. 
With the approaching cooler weather, the heaters were now required and in order to install the heaters as soon as possible, Pete offered to purchase these on behalf of the Hall Committee and then be reimbursed when Wendy, the Treasurer returned from her holiday, this was agreed by all.

The Chairman thanked everybody for their attendance and closed the meeting at 8.20 pm

Signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting......................................Date......................



